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February 10, 2020

Mr. Arsh Mirmiran 
Caves Valley Partners
1 Olympic Place, Suite 1210
Towson, MD  21204
	
Re: Baltimore Country Club/Village of Cross Keys Revitalization Project

Dear Mr. Mirmiran:
On behalf of the Baltimore Country Club (the “Club”), reference is made to the recorded Deed and other documents 
running to the benefit of the Club and requiring the Club’s prior review and written approval of the plans of 
development and other plans and specifications relating to the use, development and exterior appearance of the 
Village of Cross Keys, including the covenants and restrictions contained in the Deed dated December 13, 1961 
recorded among the Land Records of Baltimore City, Maryland at Liber 1197, Page 65 (the “Cross Keys Covenants”). 
This shall confirm that the Club is in support of the Village of Cross Keys revitalization project as generally 
proposed and described by you and Caves Valley Partners to the representatives of the Club at our meeting on 
December 18, 2019.
Obviously, the proposed revitalization project is merely conceptual at this time and the Club will require a more 
detailed review and consideration of the project as the plans of development and other plans and specifications for 
proposed uses, improvements, additions, alterations, and aesthetics become more specific, detailed and final.
Also, in connection with the proposed revitalization project, if and to the extent required, the Club will support 
appropriate amendments to the Planned Unit Development Ordinance governing the Village of Cross Keys in order 
to authorize the uses, improvements, additions, alterations, and aesthetics for the project, as may be approved by the 
Club pursuant to the Cross Keys Covenants.
Please note that the foregoing indication of support is based only on the preliminary concepts for the Village of Cross 
Keys revitalization project which you and Caves Valley Partners have to date generally described to the Club and is 
without prejudice to the rights of the Club under the Cross Keys Covenants, all such rights being expressly reserved 
by the Club.
We look forward to working with you and Caves Valley Partners in connection with the proposed Village of Cross 
Keys revitalization project.

Sincerely,

Martin P. Brunk
President
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